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Please be advised that we should not accept any inmates that are coming from County Jails if 
they are ill or have any symptoms consistent with influenza like illness.   Symptoms consist of 
fever, cough, shortness of breath, and/or pneumonia.    
 
Health Services is requesting that you do not accept ill imates into NJDOC.  This actions are 
requested in order to reduce any illness that could spread or infect other inmates and staff. 
If there is an question or concern regarding an ill inmate please reach out to Dr. Hesham Soliman 
(609) 331-0712.            
 
 
 
 
 
CC:  Suzanne Lawrence, Chief of Staff 
         M. Ricci, Assistant Commissioner 
          A. Kandell, Operations Director 
          C. Holmes, Operations Director 
          W. Bonds, Operations Director 
 
 

TO: 
 
 

Robert Chetirkin, Administrator CRAF 
Anthony Degner, Associate Administrator CRAF 
Sarah Davis, Administrator, EMCF 
Sean St. Paul, Associate Administrator EMCF   
George Robinson, Administrator, ADTC 
Michael Angelo, Associate Administrator, ADTC     
  

FROM: 
 

Hesham Soliman, MD Managing Physician, Health Services 

DATE: 
 

March 6, 2020 

SUBJECT: Intakes from County Jails 


